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The Veteran of Foreign Wars (VF W) and Clty of Madxson
Department of Transportation (DOT) operations and storage area
are located on Sayle Street, comprising approximately 4.6
commercially-zoned acres. The VFW parcel is zoned C1
(Neighborhood Commercial) and the Madlson DOT parcel is
zoned C3 (Highway Commercial).

These two parcels are premier sites. Visibility and access from
John Nolen Drive, West Beltline Highway, and proximity to
Downtown Madison are important site attributes. Olin-Turville
Park, Franklin Field, and Wingra Creek waterway and bike path
are adjacent and/or in close proximity to the sites.

Although the VFW site is valued by the neighborhood, it is
speculated that this use will change in the future. Professional
office and/or mixed-use development would be desired future
uses for this site. Quality desigh and materials that are
compatible with the neighborhood should be incorporated into
any new building. The height of the building should take
advantage of the lake views, but should not exceed four stories
unless other site amenities are agreed upon by the neighborhood.
Since this is an important gateway site leading into the -
neighborhood, creating a public art space should be considered
as part of any new development.

The City of Madison DOT operations site is a strategic, centrally
located site for delivery of citywide municipal services. As part

“of the planning process, inquires were made to the possible
relocation of the operations to Quann Park and/or Franklin Field
operations. Relocation of the operations is deemed infeasible due
to space limitations at those respective sites. In the short-term,
improved screening of the storage facilities on Van Deusen
Street and a shifting of the storage materials adjacent to Wingra
Creek away from the creek should be pursued. Shifting storage
materials away from the Creek creates a passive recreation spot,
which could accommodate park benches and picnic tables, and
would enhance the space located adjacent to the bike path for
neighborhood residents and trail users.

1. At the hme of the relocatmn of emstmg uses, attract new
professional office and/or mixed-use development. Quality
design and materials should be incorporated into this
important gateway site. The height of the building should
take advantage of the lake views, however, should not
exceed four stories unless other site amenities are agreed
upon by the neighborhood. Since this is an important

65




gateway site leading into the neighborhood, creating d public
art space should be considered as part of any new
development.

2. 'In the short-term, improve screening of the City of Madison
DOT operations and storage areas along Van Deusen Street-

3. Create a passive recreation gathering spot, which could
accommodate benches and picnic tables, adjacent to the - , : _ S
Wingra Creek bike path (south of Sayle Street) for i,
neighborhood residents and trail users. ' '

: The VFW club is Jocated at a key corner and provides vital functions for veterans.
This premier site has the potential to be redeveloped at a higher density than today.

The City’s DOT has a storage building next

ke Path. The goal
is to improve and expand the parkway areda by shifting the storage areas elsewhere.

to the Wingra Cree
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